Minutes of the Hopkinton Police Commission Meeting of 11/12/2020

The meeting was called to order at 3:43pm. Present: Chief Paimer, Captain Carrier, Stiles Gilmore, Phil
Scaiise. And Geoff Cook .

Old Business:

Follow up on the status of the speed trailer: The new speed trailer is now in service! Reports have been
very positive so far, The visibility is exceptional, and it appears that it will provide a great source for
speeding deterrence for years to come.

Status of the search for a replacement for the Town Manager’s position, currently on hold.

911 numbering efforts will be tabled until the town seats a new Town Manager. Mr. McGarry has
retired, and the topic will have to be reset, explained and the effort restarted.

New Business:

Reviewed and approved the minutes of 16/8/20. Stiles made a motion to accept, which was seconded
by Geoff, and the motion carried.

The department’s new recruit will be in service on 12/12 with formal graduation set for 12/15. She will
be part of 2 two person team for the first three months.

The new police cruiser should be available to the force in December of this year after it receives all the
lights and ancillary equipment installs.

Police Log: Police iog: One overdose was reported, with no deaths. First responders were able to come
to a URI Coilege of Pharmacy, sponsored program at the station that made supplies of narcan available
to them. 25 applicants attended and received the product. This was deemed a great success, and
exceeded the promoter's expectations. In another event, the station was able to take back 66# of mic’l
prescription drugs through the outreach program.

Motion to adjourn at 455 pm by Stiles, seconded by Phil, and the motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted for review
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